
September 2, 2022 

Mr. Morris Woodruff 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 

Dear Mr. Woodruff: 

The tariff sheet listed below issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or 
the Company) is filed as a revision of Schedule No. 2, Schedule of Rates for Gas, on September 2, 2022: 

Filed  Canceling
1st Revised Sheet No. 32.2 Original Sheet No. 32.2 

This tariff sheet is being issued September 2, 2022 to become effective on and after November 1, 2022.   

The revised sheets include changes to the Company's Weather Normalization Adjustment Rider (WNAR) as 
approved by the Commission in Docket No. GR-2021-0241, which provides for the transition of the final 
over/under balance of the DCA Rider accumulated through February 2022 to transfer to the WNAR for inclusion 
in the November 1, 2022 annual WNAR filing. These revisions reflect an adjustment to the Weather Adjustment 
Rate for Residential Customers (WR).  

The change in the WR applicable to the Company's service areas will increase to 2.42¢/Ccf from 0.00¢/Ccf, as 
this is the first WNAR filing for the Company.   

Sincerely, 

/s/ Jermaine Grubbs 
Jermaine Grubbs 
Counsel for Ameren Missouri 


